
 

 

 
 
We are very excited to say that SANTA  

is coming to the parish on his sleigh on the 

evening of Sunday 17th December….  and 

handing out gifts to children as he makes his 

way around the parish….  

You will be able to track his progress using a 

special link…  that he hasn’t given us yet.  

The route and link will be posted on the 

notice boards and on Facebook.  

South Hill Parish | Facebook  

 

 

                  
 

Carol Singing in the Square at 

Golberdon  

on Saturday 23rd December at 5:30pm 

Bring your neighbours, your voices and a 

torch. This was so much fun last year, with 

mince pies and mulled wine and merriment, 

so not to be missed.    

 

Next charity Quiz January 27th 7:30 start.  

Callington Colts Fixtures at Golberdon  

02/12  10:30,  16/12  10:00 
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South Hill Piecemakers 

 
Thank you to The South Hill Piecemakers committee as last 

month we held our annual Christmas Sewing Saturday with a 

bring and share lunch.  

Tea and Coffee to start the day with chocolates, followed by 

Mulled Wine, then lunch. After lunch a cup of tea and more 

chocolates.  

We did manage to get some sewing done and also welcomed 

two new member.  

This always a great day and one that seems to come around 

faster and faster each year.  

 

“A lovely day spent in great company. 

Such an array of talents and willingness to share and help. 

Thank you. 

Really enjoyed the day.  

Such talent and everybody willing to share patterns and help 

with different techniques.  

Well done ladies.“  

 

South Hill Piecemakers are a Patchwork and Quilting 
group. We meet 1st & 3rd Mondays 19:30 – 22:00 and 

2nd & 4th Tuesdays 13:30 – 16:30 and one Saturday a 
month. 

New members are always welcome.  

Contact 07360 616627 

Email southhillpiecemakers@outlook.co.uk  

 

 
 

South Hill Parish Hall Golberdon  

 
 

THE HALL is available to hire and is a special space for all ages for your party, wedding,    

craft classes, exercise sessions, stage performances, music rehearsals, board meetings...  

 
The entry locks will be changed from Thursday 30th November  

and the key safe will no longer be in use –  

representatives of all the regular hall user groups  
will have been given their new key cards. 

 

A committee meeting will be held on 5th December. 
 

Hire charges includes all lighting, electric and heating (under floor heating)   

• £20 per session for main hall or meeting room (15 for regular user) 
• £40 party/social event hire per session 
• Ask about multiply days/sessions hire. For your event/wedding  

 

Check availability on the hall event calendar, www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/   then 

email Jim at hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk  He looks forward to hearing from you. 

mailto:southhillpiecemakers@outlook.co.uk
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk


Callington Library 

Free events in over December. No booking required. 

Located on Coronation Road, next to the secondary school, with free on-site parking.  
Monday CLOSED 

Tuesday 13:00 - 17:00 
Wednesday CLOSED 
Thursday 13:00 - 17:00 

Friday 09:00 - 13:00 
Saturday 10:00 - 13:00 

Sunday CLOSED 

callington.library@cornwall.gov.uk  
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Smithy’s Waste Collection are collecting your real Christmas trees  
to raise money for the Neonatal Intensive Care unit at Derriford  

hospital. A minimum donation of £5 per tree and 100% raised will  
go to the unit. We are very grateful for the support the last 2 years. 

We will be collecting in South Hill parish and Callington area on  
Wednesday 10th January 

Just give a call with your address and we will add you to the list for collections. 

Many thanks 
Nigel Smith  

07754 097968 
 

You can drop your real Christmas trees, take off all decorations, to the parish 
hall car park from Saturday 6th till Tuesday 9th  January. Leave inside the 

entrance gate on the left. You must still call Nigel so he knows how many to collect.  



 
 

 
                 
On October 18th we went to Fowey Valley Cidery and Distillery in Lostwithiel. We had a 

interesting talk about cider apples, cider making and distilling. The cidery buys excess windfall 

apples from any source so nothing gets wasted. They distill the fermented apple juice to make 

apple brandy and gin. We tried all of these as well as some delicious apple juice and ciders. 

All this was followed by a pub lunch at Lanlivery. 

 

 
 
 
Walnut dreams Try making these Christmas sweets as a moreish gift, or serve them as nibbles at a party.  
 

Ingredients  
 6oz icing sugar • 4oz butter or margarine • 2oz porridge oats • 2oz 
desiccated coconut • 1 heaped tsp. instant coffee dissolved/ or camp 
coffee • Walnut halves • Good quality chocolate with at least 70% 
cocoa – dark is best (milk chocolate can be used if preferred)  
Method  
1. Cream together the margarine and icing sugar.  
2. Add oats, coconut and coffee.  
3. Mix well until soft.  
4. Roll into small balls and set aside in a fridge or cold place to set.  
5. Once set, dip each into melted chocolate.  
6. Top with a walnut and leave to set.  
The sweets will keep for approximately 2 weeks in the fridge. This 

recipe makes approximately 24 to 30, depending on the size of the treat you make. (Recipe from Kitchen 
Wisdom Celebrating 100 Years of Warwickshire WI). 

 
 

There will be no speaker at the next WI meeting on Wednesday 6th December, which is the 

members’ Christmas Dinner.  

The speaker on Wednesday 3rd January 2024 will be Nicki Lyons who will be talking about 

SE Cornwall Search and Rescue; Training Teg (her search and rescue dog at the Parish Hall, 

Golberdon, at 7.15 pm.  

Prospective new members welcome to come along to a couple of meetings with no commitment. 

For more information please contact Jane at southhillwi@gmail.com  

 

 
 

mailto:southhillwi@gmail.com


 

Christmas at St Sampson’s Church, South Hill. 

Monday 11th December 9.30am. St Sampson’s Supertots party at 

South Hill Parish Hall, Golberdon. 

Tuesday 12th December 7pm. Traditional Carols by Candlelight 

followed by mulled wine and festive treats. Don’t forget to bring a 

torch. 

Sunday 17th December 10am. Messy Tingle. An informal Christingle 

service, where you can make your own Christingle to take home.  

Monday 18th December 9.30am Supertots visit to St Sampson’s 

church. Join in the jingle ring, hear the Christmas story, you may 

even see Santa! Wear your warmest Christmas jumper. 

Monday 25th December 10.30. Family service of Holy Communion. 

 

St Sampson’s Unlocked update 

By the time you read this our full faculty (Church planning permission) should have been granted. 

This has taken a long time, nearly 18 months to secure. With St Sampson’s being a listed building 

and a church, many people and organisations have a say in what we can and cannot do! Our plans 

of restored and mended roof and ceiling, the Manaton Chapel renovated to be a bespoke warm, 

dry space for multiple uses and new kitchenette and toilet are now firmed up and the original 

plans amended, to try to please all parties concerned who must agree to the proposals. These 

include the Truro Diocesan Advisory Committee, Heritage England, Society for the Protection of 

Ancient Buildings, Victorian Society, Natural England (bats) not forgetting the community who 

actually use the church and others.  

There has been much toing and froing, in response to various objections between these 

organisations and us, together with our wonderful architect who has helped us wade through the 

treacle of the process and often seemingly impractical suggested solutions from some 

organisations. We have had to do much justifying of what we are planning, in the form of options 

appraisals, reports from experts and evidence of need and evidence of not changing the character 

of the church building. So, in the new year, with our permissions in place, we will be kick starting 

the funding campaign again.  

The works will be done in phases as funds are secured approx. £300,000. Plans are available to 

view at the back of church under the St Sampson’s unlocked board (amendments are not included 

in this original printed plan, please ask if you want to know more). This is a very exciting next 

step in our vision to make the church building a comfortable place for the community to use. 

Along side this, our desire and plans for new overhead heaters are also taking shape and faculty 

permissions should have been granted by December enabling us to proceed fairly quickly. We have 

applied for help with a contribution towards the funding of the approx. £7000 costs, from the local 

Treffinick Solar Fund. The heaters will be more efficient in terms of energy use and the heat they 

give out. Welcome news indeed!  We also have some heated seat cushions to use and may get 

more if they are deemed successful. These are very low energy use, so hit the button for us as an 

eco-church and for South Hill, who as a community, we know are very eco minded.  

Judith Ayers 

Local lay leader and Churchwarden 

 



                                       RECYCLING FOR CHARITY project. 

 

We can no longer accept sweet and chocolate wrappers 

Nestles the sponsor has told TerraCycle their “packaging is 

undergoing changes”. Maybe more paper and cardboard? Less plastic!  

 

Our list does change, so please keep up to date by joining our Facebook 

group www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity  

Or visit our web page www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling   

 

In the new year our council rubbish/waste collections will be limited to a 180 litre wheelie bin 
once a fortnight, not unlimited weekly as it is now. A weekly food waste collection will be 
introduced, everything else will be fortnightly and should be recycled….  

 
Black box: Glass jars and bottles, perfume bottles. No Pyrex or cookware, drinking glasses, 

sheet glass, all broken glass should be contained and put in general waste.  
Orange bag: cardboard, greeting cards, wrapping paper, brown paper bags. No drinks cartons  
Blue bag: newspapers, magazines, brochures, junk mail, white envelopes 

Red bag: plastic bottles, food trays, yoghurt pots, food tins, aerosols, deodorants, No black 
plastic, plastic bags.  

See the full list here:  https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/rubbish-recycling-and-waste/recycling/find-
out-what-goes-in-each-recycling-container/  
 

It will be important we recycle more and not fill up our rubbish/waste wheelie bin.  

 

Recycling for Charity accept flattened drinks cans, old clothes, clean rags, sheets, towels  

Empty crisps, biscuits, crackers, cake, cheese, bread packets/bags. Pringles brand tubes 

Old toothbrushes, toothpaste tubes, lotion, gels, cream tubes, lipsticks, mascara, compacts 

Dishwasher, cleaning wipes packets, trigger sprays and hand dispenser pumps 

Plastic takeaway food containers, reusable rigid plastic bottles, Tupperware 

Take to Green Meadows, 200 metres from Golberdon crossroads on the South Hill Road. 

 

Recycling for Charity can not accept:  

ANY toys and games, this is ON HOLD.  

NO Fruit or Veg bags, Fresh or Frozen 

NO Dried fruit slices packets  

NO Nets from Fruits or Garlic 

NO Sugar or Tea packets  

NO Sauce, Rice, Pasta, Noodles packets 

NO Shrink wrap, bubble wrap, cellophane, postal bags 

NO Cereals, granola, museli, oats packets 

NO Pet food, biscuits, treats anything pet 

NO Medicine Blister packets 

NO Yoghurt pot film lids or packaging  

There are no manufacturers sponsoring these items. Do not leave these in our collection bins, 

the council do not recycle these either. Next month I’ll list where some of these items can be 

recycled. But do not drop them to me. I can not take them.  

 

Thank you for the amazing support to date… Merry Christmas everyone. 

  

 
 

Ali Humphreys  Recycling for Charity project lead. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity
http://www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/rubbish-recycling-and-waste/recycling/find-out-what-goes-in-each-recycling-container/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/rubbish-recycling-and-waste/recycling/find-out-what-goes-in-each-recycling-container/


Christmas Pre-NUPs 
 

Christmas, the song tells us, is ‘the most wonderful time of the year’.  In many ways that’s true 

if you’re one of those who, like me, really loves Christmas. It’s a time to see old friends and 

family, to give and receive and to reflect on the significance of the birth of Christ.  

 
It can be a stressful time especially if it involves bringing together relatives who you haven’t 

seen for decades, who still treat you like a child. Victor Borg said that: “Santa Claus has the 

right idea. Visit people only once a year.”  

 

Then of course there’s paying for it. One anonymous writer put it: Christmas is the season when 

you buy this year's gifts with next year's money. The expert on this is Martin Lewis, who said 

that  

‘Christmas has become a retail festival and it shouldn’t be. It should 

be joyous but it causes some people unhappiness, debt and worry’. 
 
He went onto say that  

‘Many people feel obliged to buy gifts for others that they know they won’t use,  
with money they don’t have and cause themselves stress they don’t need’. 

 
Martin has some interesting perspectives on how we’ve disconnected from the real reasons for 

giving gifts and how it’s led to the current treadmill of tit-for-tat giving. He suggests limiting 

gift-giving to close family and making a Christmas pre-NUP (No Unnecessary Presents) 

with others. I’m not advocating that we become Scrooge-like and fail to be generous, but 

Martin’s suggestion  sounds a very reasonable one. 

 
The original message about giving at Christmas has its roots both in the Nativity and the first 

Santa Clause. The nativity speaks of the overwhelming generosity and love of God for all. The 

‘Message’ version of the Bible (John 3:16) puts it like this:  

“This is how much God loved the world: He gave his Son, his one and only Son’. 

He did this not to condemn us, nor point his accusing finger at us but that we 
can have whole or full life. ‘He came to help, to put the world right again’. 

 
The original Santa Clause was St Nicholas, who was the Bishop of Myra. He was seriously 

concerned about helping the poor. One story tells of how he secretly dropped gold coins down 

the chimney of a poor family in order to prevent the occupier’s three daughters from being sold 

into slavery. This mirrors the original Christmas story where God revealed kindness and love, 

not because of anything we deserved but because of God is love. God gave generously so we 

could be free. When we discover and experience the deep love of God reach down into our soul, 

we are moved to love others in need. The love of God so affected St Nicholas, that he was 

moved to help others in real need,  

 
I’m hoping to get the balance right this Christmas and won’t have a retail experience that 

causes me stress. I also hope we can all be inspired to love the poor as St Nicholas did.  
 

Merry Christmas. 

 
 
Joe Lannon (Rector) 

 
 
 

 



South Hill Parish Council meeting  
 

Details of the meeting held on 19 November 2023 included the following topics: 
 

PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY:   

Following the resignation of Cllr Carol Samuel and there being insufficient demand for an 

election, the council will fill the vacancy by co-option at its meeting on 16th January or the next 

meeting following this date. Interested parties should apply in writing or by email. For further 

information about the role of Parish Councillor, and the co-option process please contact the 

Parish Clerk. Notices have been distributed for notice boards. Closing date for applications is 

Friday 12th January 2024. 

 

HEATING FOR ST SAMPSONS CHURCH:  

Mr David Young talked to the council about the ongoing scheme to improve heating in the 

church and submitted an application form for a grant from the Solar Fund.  The plan is to 

purchase 12 suspended INFRA RED heating units to replace the current suspended old heating 

system in the church. The presented costs were: £4790 with a cost for installation of £1792.   

The council reviewed the qualifying criteria of grants from the solar fund taking into 

consideration the recent and planned use of the church for whole community events. After some 

discussion it was decided that this project did qualify for funding and to offer a 50% grant of the 

presented costs.  

 

BUDGET FOR 2023/24 AND PRECEPT FOR 2024/25:  

The current standing of the budget indicates that there is likely to be a short fall in income for 

the current financial year. When expected income and expenses were reviewed it is apparent 

that this is likely to carry forward to the 2024/2025 finances with no extra funds available. In 

the light of this review, it was decided to increase the precept currently at £9000 to £11,000 for 

the period 2024/2025. 

(Editor link to 23/24 budget on the PC web site 705_798340716.pdf (south-hill-pc.gov.uk) ) 

 

DOG BIN FOR BRAY SHOP:  The costs of a bin are: £300 for installation plus £ 340 for yearly 

emptying. In the light of the current financial climate it was decided that this cannot be 

afforded. 

 

FOOTPATHS:   

The council still await further responses from Cornwall Council regarding the suitability of a stile 

or gate at Woodlands. The council decided to replace the footpath sign at the start of path 

638/20/1.  

 

 
 
UPDATE FROM: Cllr Pete Tunnicliffe (for fully accurate information as to council meetings 

readers should consult the minutes of council meetings at www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk )  
All communication should be directed to Jenny Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 

Telephone 07810 234417  email southhillpcclerk@gmail.com or write to Branston Farm, Bodmin 
Road, Bodmin PL30 4BB 

The Parish Council next meeting will be on December 19th , starting at 7:30pm at the Parish 
Hall, Golberdon. All Welcome. 

 

http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/data/uploads/705_798340716.pdf
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com


 
GOLBERDON Phone Box  

 
Shock horror, I was made homeless                     

on November 28th 2023 .  

 

Apparently I had no legal right to occupy the phone 

box and BT evicted me, I tried my best to plead 

with the two engineers to let me stay in situ but my 

pleas fell on deaf ears. 

  

My only hope was that the Parish Council came up 

with the necessary paper work to prove that my 

home is the property of the Parish Council and I will 

be able to move back in before too long.  

Merry Xmas everyone 

Jodie 

Update BT have admitted the error is theirs 

alone due to administrative errors on their part.  

 

 

 
 

GOLBERDON historic granite trough. 
 

                                                                                 South Hill Parish Council  

have gone ahead and placed the granite 

trough, on the ground, by the lower, 

pedestrian entry to the recreation field.   

The trough was removed from the 

hedge near Lamberts Well by CORMAC 

when road works were carried out, and  

the parish council took on “ownership” 

of this parish asset. 

Following public site visits when options 

were discussed and with the landowner 

of the hedge where it was originally 

home for many years, our council have 

now made their decision to site it.  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

There are no winter grit bins in the Parish, but the 
Parish Council do hold a supply of road salt for 

anyone that needs it.  
This is available for use on the public highway 

and not for private use.  
Please contact the parish clerk or one of the 
Councillors should you wish to spread some salt in 

bad weather conditions and delivery or collection 
can be arranged. 

Jodie does have a small emergency stash. 



  
 

 
                                                                              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALLINGTON AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY 

 Wednesday 6th DECEMBER "ON-AIR" NIGHT  

We hope to have a demonstration amateur radio station on the LF / HF "shortwave" bands and a 

second station using the QO-100 Amateur Radio Satellite to communicate with other radio hams 

around the globe from the Callington Town Hall Council Chamber.  

The centre of Callington is not exactly an ideal place from which to talk to the world - but we'll 

give it a try! We intend to use voice and data and perhaps even Morse Code.  

If you have an interest in electronics and radio or just want to hear voices from around the 

world, then this is for you.  

THIS IS AN OPEN MEETING AND ALL ARE WELCOME. For further details see 
https://www.callingtonradiosociety.org.uk  Or contact 

secretary@callingtonradiosociety.org.uk  

Cornwall Council is developing an Electric Vehicle 

Infrastructure (EVI) Strategy which will guide the expansion of 

the chargepoint network across Cornwall to 2030 and beyond. 

By completing this survey, you can help us identify barriers to 

EV uptake and let us know what you think of the measures 

being proposed as part of Cornwall’s strategy. 

We will use the information you provide to help finalise the 

Cornwall EVI strategy. Your views will also inform a bid for 

government funding in 2024 to deliver more public        

chargepoints. 

The survey should take between 10-15 minutes to complete. 

The survey closes at midnight on Sunday 14 January 2024. 

 

Take the EV survey   

https://www.callingtonradiosociety.org.uk/
mailto:secretary@callingtonradiosociety.org.uk
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/28931/widgets/83203/documents/50834
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/28931/widgets/83203/documents/50834
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/ev-infrastructure-strategy/surveys/survey


 

 

 

Please support our advertisers listed here https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/ 

 
 

Callington Messy Nativity Sheep Trail 
 

Shem the Shepherd has lost his sheep.  

He wants to go and find the newborn baby in the stable at Bethlehem but he must find 

his sheep first !! He knows they are somewhere in the town - will you help him find 

his missing sheep?  

Each sheep has a name and is hiding in some of the shops and businesses in the town. 

When you find them write their names on the form (which will be available around the 

town and also at Callington Methodist Church).  

When you have completed the form please return it to Callington Methodist Church, 

Haye Road, Callington PL17 7JJ in the post, via email ljames434@btinternet.com  or 

you can pop it in the postbox at the front of the Church.  

All correct entries received will go into a prize draw and the winners will be announced 

at our Epiphany Experience at Callington Methodist Church on Wednesday 3rd January 

2024 10 am - 12 noon. Thank you 

The Epiphany Experience for all ages, with optional add-on pay as you feel.  Pizza 
and Pud lunch at 12 noon 

Interactive Journey with games, crafts and challenges.  Children to be accompanied by 
an adult please.  Further details 01579 388840 
 

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
mailto:ljames434@btinternet.com


The CONNECTION TEAM  

 

look forward to hearing from you at 

editor@south-hill.co.uk   

Deadline for articles each month is the 
15th  

 
January edition send your items by 

December 15th…  
 

 
WE HOPE YOU ENJOYED READING YOUR 

NEWSLETTER 

   Our Advertisers  

are all local,  

many live in the parish 

CHECK THEM OUT .  

south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers 

 

 

It is with sadness that The Connection 

reports the passing of two residents  

of the parish this month  

that have called Golberdon home for 

MANY MANY years 

A big part of our community,  

with families here. 

 

 

ADVERTISERS 

An email from  

TreasurerSouthHillConnection@gmail.com 

Will be sent to all advertisers,  

if you live in or outside the parish    

New Year. New Rates.  

DON’T PANIC 😊  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
mailto:TreasurerSouthHillConnection@gmail.com


                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Josh Gosling, Carpentry 

Tel. 07954 181042 

 

Billy the Boiler 

Plumber & heating engineer 

service@billytheboiler.co.uk 

 

Blue Chip Fish & Chip Shop 

30A Fore St., Callington. 

Tel. 01579 384999 

 

David Skelton, Electrician 
Tel. 01579 382397 
Mob. 07776 386828 

 

Phil Coles, Butcher & sales 

Tel. 01579 362215 

Mob. 07796607913 

 

Tregaver Fibre, Wool Fibre 

Tel. 07904 647328 

 

Taw Valley Upholstery 

Coads Green 

Tel. 01566 786766 

 

Radford Plumbing 

Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting 

Tel. 01566 782070 

 

Honicombe Manor 

Leisure and Restaurant 

Tel. 01822 258090 

 

Folklore Hiking Sticks 

Mob. 07500 158514 

 

Calli Pizza Café 

Callington Pannier Mkt 

Tel. 07861 312 661 

 

Yogurt Hair Design. 

Callington Fore St. 

Tel. 01579 383830 

 

Cameron Landscape Design/Build 

07383 455 091 

 

Pumpkin Pie Learning  

Call  07966 614 174 

 

Computing for Beginners 

Maria 0788 277 2216 

 

Bawdens The Old Bakery  

Kelly Bray. 01579 384195 

South Hill Handyman  

Tel. 07376 057352 

 
Meaders Cabinet Works  

& Kitchen Manufacturers. 
Tel. 01579 383160 / 384114 
 

Ash Lamb, Builder & Stonework 
Tel. 01579 386919 
Mob. 07946 235678 

 
SHARE Community Energy Group 

01579 382397 
 
Coombe Small Animal Hotel 

Tel. 01579 363901 
 
Nicola, Rolling Waves Cornish 

Jewellery 
Tel. 07975 965361 
 

Clarkes Landscaping 

Driveways, Man & Digger Tel. 

07865 208262 

 
Trencrom Tree Services 

Tel. 07762 131377 
 
Callington Slimming World 

Tel. 07463 929696 
 
South Haylands Farm Produce, 

Local Beef & Lamb. 
southhaylandsfarm@hotmail.com 
 

Cornwall Tile Centre 
Pensilva Tel. 01579 362264 
 

Paint N Print New Rd. Callington  
Mob. 07708 455 918 

 

Rob Williams. Window cleaning 

Tel. 01579 384435 

 

Callington Fresh Produce stall  

South Hill & Redmoor Road junction  

Mob. 07813 157961 

 

PPP Electrical 

Mob. 07969 765176 
 

Anita Hutt  

Personal Will Writing 

Tel. 01579 344 433 

 
Zumba with Liz Wednesday am 

07484 157706 

Nick the Handyman 

Tel. 01579 384770 
Mob. 07715 606252 
 

House of Colour 
Natasha Glasgow 
Tel. 07835 781060 

 
Eversfield Organic,  
Grocery Delivery. 

Tel. 01837 871400 
 
AB Pest Solutions 

Tel. 07895 512874 
 

Sarah’s Photography 

Keadeen Bed & Breakfast 
& Parkyn Place Campsite 

Tel. 01579 384197 

 

Fresh Carpet Cleaning 
Tel. 07905 188459 

0800 3893393 
 
Security Dynamics 

24- Hour Call Out 
Tel. 01579 389192 
Mob. 07735 362700 

 
Beech Auctions 
Tel. 01579 383129 

 
Tamar Valley Country Store, 
Kelly Bray Tel. 01579 382250 

Mob. 07918 854258 
 
Darren’s Cars, Taxi  

Tel. 01579 556141 
 
Bingo Blooms, Florist 

Tel. 07814 459515 
 
Dan Hunt, TV and Tech 

Installation, Repair & Support.  
01822 834638 
07779 253 719 
. 

Group Travel Trips & Hire 
Tel. 01208 77989 

 

I fix Kernow. iPhone 

Repairs Callington. 

01579 382687 

Mob. 07484 858305 
. 

Gist Insurance Brokers  

Tel. 01579 383456 
. 

Sharon Gowans Celebrant 

Tel. 07766 800575 

 

Our advertisers are all local 

many live in the parish. 

mailto:southhaylandsfarm@hotmail.com

